
From:  "Wheaton, Nicole" <nicole.wheaton@sfgov.org>

To:  "St.Croix, John" <john.st.croix@sfgov.org>

Cc:  "Ng, Mabel" <mabel.ng@sfgov.org>

Date:  Monday, April 08, 2013 04:49PM

Subject:  Waiver Request

John and Mabel,

 

Please find two letters – one from the Mayor, and the other from Commissioner Pearlman,
requesting that the Ethics Commission waive SFCGC Code, Section 3.224.

 

Please contact me with any questions you may have, and thank you again for your
assistance with this matter.

 

Nicole

 

Nicole A. Wheaton

Director of Appointments

Commission & Board Liaison

Office of Mayor Edwin M. Lee

(415) 554-7940

 

Attachments:

Ethics Commission Waiver Letter -
040813.pdf

Ethics Commission Waiver Letter -
040213.pdf

http://sfmail01.sfgov.org/mail/Ethics/mng2.nsf/0/undefined/$File/Ethics%20Commission%20Waiver%20Letter%20-%20040813.pdf?OpenElement&FileName=Ethics%20Commission%20Waiver%20Letter%20-%20040813.pdf
http://sfmail01.sfgov.org/mail/Ethics/mng2.nsf/0/undefined/$File/Ethics%20Commission%20Waiver%20Letter%20-%20040213.pdf?OpenElement&FileName=Ethics%20Commission%20Waiver%20Letter%20-%20040213.pdf


1099-23rd Street, Suite 18 • San Francisco, CA • 94107  
v: 415.537.1125 • f: 415.821.1121 
w: elevationarchitects.com 
 

 
 
 
April 2, 2013 
 
San Francisco Ethics Commission 
25 Van Ness Avenue, #220 
San Francisco, CA  94102 
 
Re:  San Francisco Municipal Code, Section 3.224 - Prohibition on Representing Private Parties 
        Before Other City Officers and Employees – Compensated Advocacy 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
I have been recently appointed to the Historic Preservation Commission. For this commission, 
there are specific requirements for knowledge and experience in the history of architecture. As 
an architect based in San Francisco, I have been in private practice since 1995. My firm’s work 
includes the design and preparation of construction documents for residential and commercial 
projects some of which require approvals at both the Planning and Historic Preservation 
Commissions. For most of my current and future work, I can have either an employee or project 
counsel present these projects to these governmental bodies. Of course, for any project that is 
presented to the Historic Preservation Commission, I will recuse myself from the proceedings. 
 
I have been working on the renovation of the Alexandria Theater on Geary Boulevard since 
2010. The project was reviewed by the HPC in 2011, but now requires a hearing at the Planning 
Commission to be scheduled in late April or May 2013. Since I am the lead on the project and 
there are no other representatives who know and understand this complex project, I will need to 
represent my client for this hearing.  
 
In addition to appearances at the Planning Commission, I need to continue to submit my work 
for approvals of both the Planning Department and Department of Building Inspection. 
Therefore, I am requesting a waiver to the Compensated Advocacy prohibition in the Municipal 
Code (Ethics Commission Regulation 3.224.2) to be able to serve the City of San Francisco in 
my capacity as the architectural historian on the Historic Preservation Commission as well as to 
continue to maintain my livelihood. As a small business owner, I would have to forego my public 
service if a waiver cannot be granted. I hope this will not be the case. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jonathan Pearlman 
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